

NOT DRAFT!

**MINUTES of MEETING of the PARISH OF SNETTERTON** held at World Horse Welfare Visitors Centre on Monday, 8<sup>th</sup> May, 2018

**Present** Helen Foley (Chairman), Trevor Watkins (Vice Chairman), Debbie Hulston (Clerk), Amanda Skinner as members of the Parish Council and members of the public.

**1. Apologies**

Lea-Anne Haine, Steve Askew (County Councillor), Phil Cowen (District Councillor)

**2. Minutes**

Minutes of 15<sup>th</sup> January Meeting were approved and signed.

**3. Public Forum**

Gen Ellis joined in discussion later in the meeting to discuss speed control in the village.

**4. District Councillors report**

No comments as absent.

**5. Highways and Byways**

TW confirmed that the ranger is still expected and has a list of works required from January 2018. AS highlighted drainage problems reported previously are still current with no progress. Requires an onsite inspection by an engineer, TW to action. HF highlighted Mill Lane and ongoing silt runoff from the opposite fields, TW to progress.

**9. Circuit Liaison Group report**

Date still to be confirmed for residents meeting, potential dates are 6<sup>th</sup>, 27<sup>th</sup> June, 19<sup>th</sup> July???. The circuit had asked for suggestions from SPC of local projects that the 2018 funds could help / charities they could

support. Potential suggestions are Air Ambulance and/or a project for the village, to include play area or re-installment of the bridge over the River Thet – DH to contact the Ramblers Association. Comments from residents welcomed via the 'Suggestion Box' on the SPC website. HF to add to next Agenda.

**10. Speed Limit on Sallow Lane**

Following numerous further complaints from local residents regarding Sallow Lane and North End many control suggestions were debated. Flashing speed limit signs for North End are to be further investigated by HF. Sallow Lane proves more difficult to control as speed limit is 60mph. Parish Council advised that reporting directly to the police van logo's, registrations etc would be a beneficial start by residents, the Parish Council will seek advice from the local constabulary as well as looking into funding for speed controls to be put in place.

**11. Twinning**

After talks with other councils the general feel is that 'Twinning' is more about publicity. Outlay would be legal documentation to be drawn up, after that any costs would be small commemorative gifts/tokens and any hospitality required upon invitations. There may be grants that could be applied for. DH to further research. Comments from residents welcomed via the 'Suggestion Box' on the SPC website.

**12. BT Landline and broadband**

Update by HF, meeting attended and good contacts made. HF waiting on affected telephone numbers from North End in order to go back to Open Reach to discuss.

**13. AOB**

Quote received from Andrew Haine for SPC website management. HF to forward to committee for review.